STINCHCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

 WEDNESDAY 2nd NOVEMBER 2011 AT 7.30

 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present













Mr G. Brown (Chairman)


Mrs P. Wride (District Councillor) (until 8.25)

Mrs M. Shaw (Vice Chairman)

Mr R. Cheetham (Tree Warden)

             
Mr R. Bartlam (Parish Councillor)

Mr R. Harris (Footpaths Warden)

 
Mr J. Sant (Parish Councillor)





Mr E. Collins (Parish Councillor)


 
Mrs N. Bradley (Clerk)












 

 Mr Brown opened the meeting and welcomed Mrs Wride, Mr Cheetham and Mr Harris    
1) Apologies

Mr B. tipper (County councillor)                                                                              
2) Approval of the Minutes of Annual General Meeting Held on 27th July 2011
The minutes were duly accepted and signed. (151/11)

3) Matters Arising from the Minutes

-   re-writing of the Parish Plan will now be left until 2013 when the current Plan expires     

    (152/11)
-   part of the land on which the Village hall stands is not registered with the Land Registry. Mr  

    Bartlam proposed and Mr Sant seconded that the Parish council approves the suggestion that 

    the VHMC register the second parcel of land and produces definitive records of ownership of 

    and legal and management responsibility for the Hall. This was carried unanimously. Action 
    Mr Collins. (153/11)

    Mr Sant proposed and Mr Bartlam seconded that a grant of £250 be made to the village hall.      

    This was carried unanimously by all Councillors eligible to vote. (154/11)

-   Mrs Wride will take up the issue of the lack of response from Stroud regarding concerns   

    over the Millennium Tree. (155/11)
-   re-registering of the Village Green will not be possible until the appropriate legislation is 

    rolled out in this area. It was agreed that land used by the golf club should be excluded from 

    the Village Green area. Action Clerk (156/11)

-   potholes on Wotton road are due for repair but not until after Christmas. The Highways Dept 

    is looking into the problems with the tree outside the church. (157/11)

-  Mrs Wride will represent the council’s views regarding the introduction of parking charges. 

   Action Mrs Wride. (158/11)
4)  Reports by County and District Councillors

Mrs Wride reported that plenty of IT support is available from Stroud for the implementation of e-consultation and electronic alerts should start to come through soon.
Neighbourhood warden staffing issues have now been resolved and Mrs Wride will follow up concerns over the quality of the service Stinchcombe receives. Action Mrs Wride. (159/11)

4) Planning Matters

      -   S.11/1477 Coombe House, proposed subdivision to create separate dwelling. (160/11)

      -   S10/1638 wind turbines at Standle Lane, appeal. The appeal has been set for 10th January  

          2012. Mr Brown will set up a meeting with neighbouring parish Councils for early  

          December. Action Chairman (161/11)
5)  Footpaths and Rights of Way

Mr Harris is about to begin to pursue the issue of blocked paths highlighted in his report in April and to make sure that way markers are in place. He will also notify GCC about signs in need of attention. Action Mr Harris. (162/11)
Mr Brown thanked Mr Harris for his work.

6) Highways

· Mr Sant was unable to attend the annual Highways on 10th October (163/11)

· Gritting systems are in place for the winter. (164/11)

8)  Facilities

Mr Cheetham reported that the cherry tree at school house is very overgrown and he is trying to make contact and arrange to prune it. Action Mr Cheetham. (165/11)
The problem with the Millennium Tree is probably fungal rather than canker and Mrs Shaw will continue to try to get advice from Stroud about this. Action Mrs Wride. (166/11)
Mr Brown thanked Mr Cheetham for his work.

9)  Community Safety

There were no issues regarding community Safety
10)  Correspondence 
There was no correspondence to be discussed.
11)  Financial Matters

· The Statement of Payments and Receipts was signed by the Chairman and Mrs Shaw, as was that held over from the last meeting.  (167/11) 

· Authorisation of payments for daffodil bulbs and the grant to the village hall (see Matters Arising) was proposed by Mr Sant, seconded by Mr Bartlam and carried unanimously. (168/11)

12)  Councillors’ Reports

· Mrs Shaw reported from a GL11 meeting that parking charges are felt to be unlikely; 

      Dursley won a silver award for Towns in Bloom; the Youth Centre is being relocated to the 

      upstairs of the Community Centre and a skateboarding facility is being considered.

      She also reported from Stinchcombe Hill Trust that the Trust is now a limited company; the 

      shelter roof has been repaired; Severn Trent have located the water mains so it should now 

      be possible to move on the introduction of cattle on the Hill; John Smallwood’s 
      conservation group is now defunct and both the Golf Club and the Trust are struggling 
      financially. (169/11)
· Mr Collins reported that the village hall ceiling has been redecorated and further work is 

      continuing. Mr Brown thanked Mr Collins for his efforts in establishing the legal status of 

      the Hall (see Matters Arising) (170/11)
· Mr Brown reminded the council that plans for the Queen’s diamond Jubilee need to be kept 

      in view. (171/11)

13) Dates of Next Meetings

Wednesday 14th December 2011
Wednesday 25th January 2012

The meeting was closed at 8.55pm...

